الصفحة 1 5		الامتحان الوطني الموحد للبكالوريا الدورة العادية 2012 الموضوع		المملكة المغربية المرتبية ورارة المنربية الموطنيينية المركز الوطني للتقويم والامتحانات	
3	المعامل	NS11	اللغة الإنجليزية	المادة	
3 س	مدة الإنجاز	شعبة الآداب والعلوم الإنسانية: مسلك العلوم الإنسانية		الشعب(ة) أو المسلك	

Active citizenship

[1] There is no universally accepted definition of active citizenship. But there is a general agreement that it refers to the involvement of the individual in public life and affairs. This can take place at local, national and international levels. **The term** is used especially at local level to refer to citizens who become actively involved in the life of their communities tackling problems or bringing about change. At national level, it can move from voting to being involved in campaigning pressure groups to being a member of a political party. At international level, global active citizens may be involved in movements to promote sustainable development, reduce poverty or eradicate racism.

[2] Active citizens are not necessarily people who follow the rules and laws of society. They may challenge them although they should generally respect democratic processes and should not become involved in violent acts. There is a general set of values that can be associated with active citizens. <u>These</u> include justice, democracy, openness, tolerance, courage and willingness to listen to and work with others.

[3] Active citizenship is also expressed through citizens' initiatives and participation in civic activities. The following example is from a Moroccan public school. Two years ago a group of second year Baccalaureate students set up a Club for Citizenship in their school. The aim was to promote the values necessary for a person to act as a good citizen. The club launched a project for blood donating. "There is a shortage of blood in hospitals," Nabil, the coordinator of the club pointed out. "Blood transfusion is needed due to road traffic accidents, premature babies and medical emergencies," he added. When Nabil spread the news, the response to <u>his</u> Facebook page was fantastic. The Provincial Blood Centre got involved and the partners agreed on the following slogan: "*A Drop of Blood Saves a Life.*"

tama





World Blood Donor Day [4] The date to donate was fixed to coincide with the World Blood Donor Day in June. Believe it or not, ninety two donors responded. Speaking after making her donation, Rahma commented: "The best things in life are free. Blood donating is an altruistic act..., and my fellow students have shown warm hearts, great spirit and amazing generosity."

Adapted from http://www.faceitpro compactivecitizenship.ht

خاص بكتابة الامتحان قم الامتحان:	الامتحان الوطني الموحد للبكالوريا الدورة العادية 2012 الموضوع ر	كة الغربية	
قو الامتحان.	الموضوع	1	8
قو الامتحان.			
قد الامتحان-	J 🥌		
		1000	2
المعامل: 3	تُخصي و العائلي: مكـــان الازدياد:		يزارة الـــتـر، المركز الوط
مدة الإنجاز: 3 س	اللغة الأنجليزية والعلوم الإنسانية: مسلك العلوم الإنسانية	شعبة الآداب	المــــادة: الشعبة:
<u>× </u>			
خاص بكتابة الامتحان	(على المصحح قسمة النقطة المحصلة على2 للحصول على النقطة النهانية) المنقطة الذمانية من 200/	اللغة الأنجليزية	المـــادة: بنش
	النقطة النّهانية على 20/ بالأرقام والحروف	شعبه الأداب والعلوم الإستانية: مسلك العلوم الإنسانية	الشعبة:
	-33-37-374		
الصفحة: 2 على 5	اسم المصحح و توقيعه:	ورقة الإجابة	N\$11
I. COMPREHENSION	(15 POINTS)		
	BASE ALL YOUR ANSWERS ON THE TEX	Г.	
A. ARE THESE SENTENCES	TRUE OR FALSE? JUSTIFY. (3 PTS)		
1. It is easy to define active cit	izenship.		
2. Active citizens do not alway	vs respect the laws and rules.		
3. Rahma was one of the blood	l donors.		
B. ANSWER THESE QUESTI	ONS. (3 PTS)		
1. Why did the students set up	a club for citizenship?		
2. How did Nabil inform the p	ublic about the blood initiative?		
3. When was blood donated?			
C. PUT THE FOLLOWING E	VENTS IN THE CORRECT ORDER ACCORDING	TO THE TEXT. (4 PTS)	
a. The provincial blood cent	re participated in the campaign.		
-	lished a Club for Citizenship.		
	_		
c. Donors responded positiv			
	ampaign for blood donating.		
1. →	\ldots 2. \rightarrow \ldots 3. \rightarrow \ldots	4. →	
Mou	tamadris.ma*		

لا يحتب أي شميع فمي هذا الإطمار					
5	الصفحة: 3 على	-الموضوع الانسانية- NS11		حد للبكالوريا – الد - شعبة الآداب والعلوم	
1. <u>The term</u> (Pa	UNDERLINED WC aragraph 1) ragraph 2)	ORDS REFER TO?	(3 PTS)		
E. FIND IN THE T 1. readiness (parag	tragraph 3) EXT SYNONYMS O raph 2) : raph 3) :	OF THE FOLLOW	ING WORDS. (2	2 PTS)	
II. LANGUAGE A. FILL IN THE G.	(15 POIN APS WITH THE AP must -			IST. (2 PTS) - needn't	
2. You	a read this story? You.	ne university to regis	ter; you can send you	E LIST. (2 PTS)	il.
	rights - e	- in r	-	eracy.	age.
1. I'm really sorry	RECT FORM OF T for this (understandir oments in (medical)	ng)	; I didn't mea	n to hurt you.	

Moutamadris.ma

لا ي كتب أي شيء في هذا الإطبار					
-الموضوع الصفحة: 4 على 5 مانية– NS11	الامتحان الوطني الموحد للبكالوريا - الدورة العادية 2012 مادة:اللغة الأنجليزية - شعبة الآداب والعلوم الإنسانية: مسلك العلوم الإنس				
D. PUT THE VERBS IN BRACKETS IN THE CORRI					
Tourism (be)	a vital sector to the Moroccan economy. The authorities (work) e the tourist industry. Last year, about nine million tourists (visit) he number of tourists (reach)ten million.				
E. REWRITE THE SENTENCES BEGINNING WITH	I THE WORDS GIVEN. (3 PTS)				
 I'm not good at math; I can't solve this equation. If I, I, I The world financial leaders signed a new trade agreem A new trade agreement 	ent last month.				
3. Aicha has an American accent. I'm sure she studied in She must					
F. JOIN THE PAIRS OF SENTENCES WITH THE L	INKING WORDS GIVEN. (2 PTS)				
1. Malaysia exports high technology. It invests in tourist					
2. Randa went to work this morning. The doctor advised	her to stay in bed. (although)				
G. MATCH EACH EXPRESSION WITH ITS APPRO	PRIATE FUNCTION. (2 PTS)				
Expressions	Functions				
1. You should review your lessons regularly.	a. expressing opinion				
2. Sorry, What do you mean by "gender"?	b. giving advice				
3. What about having tagine for lunch?	c. making a suggestion				

4. In my view, parents should control their children's use of the Internet. d. asking for clarification

2. →

1. →

4. →

Moutamadris.ma

3. →

لا ي حتب أي شيء في هذا الإطر					
الامتحان الوطني الموحد للبكالوريا - الدورة العادية 2012 - الموضوع الصفحة: 5 على 5 مادة: اللغة الأنجليزية - شعبة الآداب والعلوم الإنسانية: مسلك العلوم الإنسانية – NS11					
NST (NS) III. WRITING (10 POINTS) The web site 'www.toptvprogrammes.org' is collecting youth opinions about their favourite TV programmes. Write an email to the editor of the web site about your favourite TV programme. In your email, include the following information: title and type of the programme, TV channel, day and time,					
animator/presenter, what it is about and why you like it, etc.					

N.B. DO NOT WRITE YOUR NAME OR SIGN YOUR EMAIL



للملكة للغربية الامتحان الوطني الموحد للبكالوريا المنعة الدورة العادية 2012 المنعة المنعة المنعة المنعة						
المعامل 3	زية NR11	اللغة الإنجلي		المادة		
مدة الإنجاز 3 س	مسلك العلوم الإنسانية	شعبة الآداب والعلوم الإنسانية:		الشعب(ة) أو المسلك		
Please accept any appropriate answer not mentioned in this key. I. COMPREHENSION: (15 POINTS) Testees should not be penalised for spelling and grammar mistakes in the comprehension section. A. TRUE OR FALSE: (3 pts) (1pt each: 0.5 pt for the right choice and 0.5 pt for the correct justification) 1. F: There is no universally accepted definition of active citizenship 2. T: Active citizens are not necessarily people who follow the rules and laws of society 3. T: Speaking after making her donation B. WH QUESTIONS: (3 pts: 1 pt each) 1to develop the values necessary for a person to act as a good citizen. 2he used the internet/facebook 3. on the World Blood Donor Day. C. CORRECT ORDER: (4 pts: 1 pt each) 1.b 2. d 3. a 4. c D.WORD REFERENCE: (3 pts: 1 pt each) 1. The term : active citizenship 2. these: values 3. his :Nabil/Nabil's E. WORD MEANING: (2 pts: 1 pt each) 1. the term : active citizenship 2. these: values 3. his :Nabil/Nabil's						
A. GAP FILLING : (2	(15 POINTS)	launched/set up				
 B. GAP FILLING : (2 1.commun C. WORD FORMATIO 1. misunderstand D. VERB TENSE (2 p is have wo E. REWRITING SENTI 1. If I was/were, I c 2. A new trade agreen 3. She must have stud F. JOINING SENTENC 1. Malaysia exports high 	<pre>pts : 1pt each) iities - 2.equal N: (2 pts : 1 pt each) ling 2. medicine ts : 0.5 pt each) rked/have been workingvisited . ENCES : (3 pts : 1 pt each) ould/would be able to hent was signed lied in the USA. ES : (2 pts : 1 pt each) gh technology in addition to invest this morning although/Although s : 0.5 pt each)</pre>	ing in tourism/In addition	to			
Relevance of conte Paragraph and con Appropriateness an Accuracy of gramm	nposition organisation nd variety of vocabulary	Scores (3 pts) (2 pts) (2 pts) (2 pts) (1 pt)		6		